Copyright Guidelines
(from Polk County Public Schools ITV Dept)

Written permission from copyright holders is required for entries that include copyrighted songs or videos. The Fair Use provision of U. S. copyright law does allow schools to incorporate portions of songs as long as those portions are less than 30% of the original. Regardless of length, copyrighted music may also not make up the entire sound track of an entry without written permission.

Make every attempt to get in contact with the copyright holder. When you do make contact, use every communication avenue possible, including telephone calls, e-mails, faxes, and US Mail. Keep written records of your attempts and continue to contact them until you have received a written reply. Encourage students and parents to get involved in the effort of making contact.

Spell out the details of how you will be using the song for a school project, that you are part of a non-profit public school system, and that you’re teaching students how to edit, write and plan a video production. Attaching a storyboard might help. Indicate that this video is being entered in a local contest that broadcasts winning entries on the internet.

Creating original digital content is an important 21st century skill. ISTE (International Society for Technology in Education) also identifies the importance of teaching students respect for the creative property of others.

Pictures and videos downloaded from the Internet for use in news show entries, the documentary category, and the anchor categories do not need written permission because of standard news industry practices. However, these videos and pictures should be cited while they are on the screen with a lower third that says “photo or video courtesy of…”

Needless to say, students are encouraged to create original content when possible.

